Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, October 28, 2011

1:00-2:30pm, F170C

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Karolyn van Putten, Kathy Williamson, Eileen White

1) LAC & Midterm Report Status:

Discussion of the upcoming Midterm accreditation report due to the ACCJC in March of 2012, time lines, review of Standards & issues pertinent to LAC Committee:

(IIA, IIA.1.c, IIA.2.a, IIA.2.b, IIA.2.f, IIA.2.i, IIA.3, IIB, IIB.1, IIB.4, IIB.2.b, IIB.4)





Kathy Williamson volunteered to join the writing crew of Tina and Karolyn, and Ann will ask Mildred to represent the Service side.

2) Minutes: Approval was tabled for next meeting

3) TaskStream Updates (mapping, data entry choices, # of courses, report access), Assessment Week review:

- There has been lots of housekeeping going on in terms of removing workspaces in TaskStream that were being counted erroneously - we've gone down from 967 to ~563 active courses, with several still in queue in Curricunet. 

- Need to put GE Outcomes into a TaskStream (TS) workspace for mapping purposes

- Cheli has volunteered to contact TS and explore how to do this

- Kathy has already mapped the Math courses, but she'll probably have to redo once we have the formal process in place

- Since we are at so many assessment levels in the college, we decided to suggest starting with the current year for those newly submitting to TS.

- We determined that Dept. Chairs (except for those newly elected to the position) already have access to "at a glance" review of their unit's participation. This shows up in the left pane in TS, and is easily accessed by the press of this one button. We decided it was not necessary to have any special teaching sessions for this, but will mention this at Chair & other gatherings.

4) First Assessment Week Review:

- VP of Instruction was very appreciative of the committee's mentoring efforts. Participants also expressed their thanks and appreciation.

- All of the dept. appointments showed up and were able to submit data into TS. This is an improvement, but we still have a long way to go

- Dates for the second assessment week: Nov. 8-10. Flyers are in process.

- Committee members' thoughts/suggestions: 


- that the one-on-one format worked very well


- there was still confusion among several faculty regarding what was actually required for acceptable assessment


- possibly use committee meeting times for more workshops


- some assessment measures did not align with pertinent SLOs


- co-chair Karolyn will ask TS if there's some way that TS can automatically notify, via email, those faculty whose submissions were rejected by review, so that they will realize they have to go into TS again to correct the problem/s


- concerns regarding sustainability of ongoing assessment process if we now pay faculty to do this - since funding is extremely tight


- concerns regarding the computer literacy of some faculty


- concerns over the culture of recalcitrance of a significant portion of faculty - we cannot force them to do assessment


- consider devoting entire Flex Days in Jan. towards assessment: workshops, individual GE Outcome sessions, tying SLOs to assessment plans, assessing GE Outcomes in coordinated groups


- consider developing a rubric to give out to faculty, outlining what a successful assessment should contain

5) Developing plan for New Assessment Funds from VCES ($10K):

- Only for Part/timers

- Funds will be distributed as follows:


- Administers: administering test standards, gathering (including rubrics, sample test questions) and assessing data = $75. 


- Coordinator: all of the above plus successfully entering results of 1-section class into TS = $150. 


- Coordinator: all of the above, but dealing with a course with more than 1 section, involving meeting with a minimum of 2-5 sample sections = $200. 

- We decided that we will deliver this information via the Chairs, send out FAS, one mailbox stuffing. Cheli has a write-up from a previous letter and will dig it up for us to share and use.

- After the meeting was adjourned at 2:30pm, 4 members went on to work on TS reviews until 4pm.

- Nov. 18 will be the next reviewing session

- There will be no regularly scheduled meetings during Nov., as both times fall on holidays.

�We neglected to include a stipend for Pinar’s Assessment Club sponsorship.  Also, how does this structure fit what we’ve been seeing, which is a combo of several or a few pieces of each (e.g., culinary arts, carpentry, dance faculty) function? 





Minutes taken by Vina Cera
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